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Dear Mr Pirie
Localised support for council tax — consultation submission

As you will no doubt be aware, as part of the Government’s localisation agenda local authorities are
now required to design and operate their own council tax support schemes. As part of this process
local authorities must consult stakeholders on the proposed design of their schemes. Please accept
this letter as The Royal British Legion’s submission to your authority’s consultation process.

I strongly urge you to ensure that your local authority provides a 100% disregard of military
compensation payments when calculating entitlement to council tax support. This includes all War
Disablement Pensions, War Widow’s Pensions and Armed Forces Compensation Scheme payments.
These payments are not an income support payment but are paid as compensation for injury, illness or
loss as a result of Service in HM Armed Forces. It is therefore not appropriate, nor a recognition of
commitment to the nation, to include such compensation payments in calculations for means tested
benefits.

Until the recent changes local authorities were statutorily required to disregard the first £10.00 of
these compensation payments. However, following our campaigning work, almost every local
authority in the country has used its discretionary power to fully disregard these payments, and this is
an approach that we strongly support.

The Government, in its guidance to local authorities, provides a reminder that the discretion to
provide a full disregard to them is still available under the new regulations. Indeed it encourages them
to do so, in line with the principles of the Armed Forces Covenant'.

An increasing number of authorities are signing up to the Armed Forces Community Covenant and we
are very grateful to those who have done so, or are looking to do so. I believe that the provision of a
full disregard of military compensation payments when it comes to calculating council tax support is
an essential step in delivering on the principles of the Covenant at a local level.

! Localising Support for Council Tax: Vulnerable people — key local authority duties, Communities and Local
Government, May 2012,
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I would be very grateful if you could confirm to me that your local authority intends to provide a full
disregard of War Disablement Pensions, War Widow’s Pensions and Armed Forces Compensation
Scheme payments in the design of your council tax support scheme.

" Yours sincerely

(

Chris Simpkins DMA, Hon.DUniv, DL

Director General



